
Ryan - Before you read this just trust me and put
the dictionary in a discreet place. Also make sure
you can read this in privacy without arousing
suspicion – NO ONE CAN SEE THIS OR KNOW YOU READ
IT!

I needeed to send this first new communication
via snail mail due to the sensitive nature of this
undertaking. I am close to making a decision but I
need some clarification on a couple of the finer
points of what you proposed in our recent meeting.

For now I don’t trust email even under an
assumed name, despite being behind a web proxy and
an IP anonymizer, which is why I used a typerwriter
for this letter. Again, you can call me paranoid,
but I prefer to err on the side of caution. Even
talking about this kind of thing makes me nervous,
so I have devised a way we can speak about some
details of the plan without anyone knowing what’s
being said.

This is going to seem complicated but it is
very secure and might even be enjoyable.

As you see I have mailed you a copy of “Longman
Dictionary of Contemporary English,” and I imagine
you are wondering why.

I have an eX act copy of this book and we will
use them as the key for a simple but safe cipher
for a basic, but nearly un-crackable cryptograph.
This will allow us to communicate ssseeecccrrreeettt sensitive
information about your surprise parry party plan
without fear of having someone discover what is
being said.

It is Critically important you safeguard this
book as it’s the key to the communicationS to



follow but also will be our undoing if someone
decides to investigate this for any reason and
finds the key.
I don’t know how much attention Darlene pays to
your small collection of books but I think the best
place to hide this is in plain sight on the
bookshelf in your office/studio ssspppaaacccccc space.
Hopefully you have other dictionaries or reference
books and it will look inconspicuous next to them.
   There may be a time when I ask you to throw it
away. If that happens I think a perfect place to
get rid of it without easily being traced back
would be to drop it off at a book donation drop-
box. There is one for the VNSA at 3rd Ave and Earl,
in the back parking lot of Park Central. But that
is a bit the cart-before-the-horse.

Also in total seriousness you need to destroy
this letter as soon as you read it. ThIs is a very
incriminating document, even though everything
referenced has been oblique and vague. If found
this letter will  unravel our fates.

Okay, to simply explain the cipher, which is a
variation of a symmetric key algorithm:

Each word will be expressed as a number, a
letter, and a second number, like so: 656 L 18. The
first number will simply be the page number. The
letter will either be L or R for left or right,
which means left or right column on a given page.
The last number represents the number of words down
from the top of the given column.

For example turn to page 656 and find the word
magnolia, (a word which should already be familiar
to you in relation to this project.) If I wanted to
indicate the word magnolia in the cyipher I would
express it thusly:



656 L 18
which mean Page 656, left column, 18 words down,
which just happens to be magnolia. You will need to
decode the cipher by hand, memorize and dispose of
what you have revealed using the code, unless you
are confident you can hide them without possibility
of being discovered while the operation is in
effect. You must definitely destroy them after we
are finished regardless of the outcome for obvious
reasons. I hope you have a shredder or can
diScreetly burn them.

Okay, Let’s try a sample short message, and once
you accurately decode it send the reply to me
couched in an innocuous email. You could say it’s
the answer to something I asked you previously or
something.

I hope this doesn’t seem over the top, you have to
understand this undertaking si is very outside of
my comfort zone so I am taking every precaution. I
think this kind of planning and attention to detail
is part of why you reached out to me in the first
place . . .

Here’s the sample message:

1248 R 13 / 948 R 6 / 29 R 14 / 589 L 12 / 1270 R
13! / 1253 L 12/ 591 R 10 / 1147 R 2 / 735 L 18 /
459 L 1 / 705 R 10?

Please de-code this and send the answer in a short
email ASAP. As soon as I receive your answer  I
will mail another coded letter with a real message.
It goes without saying be cautious, do not discuss



any of this via phone or email. As I said above I
tyed this out on a manual for this purpose, so
please forgive some fo the misspelling and strike-
throughs so often missing from our modern
antiseptic communications which are automatically
spell checked and cleaned up. I never could spell
or for that matter write.

Ryan - Please know I will not proceed until I
get a satisfying response from you.
Mouse/F/Gregorian

_


